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SUMMARY

This discussion paper addresses Section 7. of ACP WG F 11 / Working Paper 3 dealing with the Consideration on Possible Revision of Recommendation ITU-R M.1480.

Introduction:

The proposed revision to Recommendation ITU-R M.1480 addresses interference from GSO MSS (eg Inmarsat) out-of-band emissions (OOB) into the Iridium band.  This work has been ongoing since 2000 without reaching a conclusion.

During the discussions of ITU WP 8D at its last meeting in Geneva, November 2003, further attempts were made by the proponents of the change to have this relaxation of the out-of-band emissions invoked.

During the course of studies on this subject, one fact is clear - that is, any increase in interference from OOB emissions would have a detrimental effect to other users in the band.

Those opposing the relaxation of the OOB emissions also point out that allowing such a relaxation could lead to a dangerous precedent with the ITU-R.

Aeronautical Interests:

One decisive point that was not addressed during these discussions was the fact that the ‘victim’ band, whilst being an MSS allocation, is also allocated on a Primary basis as an AMS(R)S band by virtue of footnote 5.367.

The band, commonly known as the Iridium band, is not currently used by aviation, although in the past there was a concerted effort to have this system included in the ICAO Standards and Recommended Practices (SARP’s).

Current ITU Activity:

As the result of intensive work from aviation interests at WRC-03, an agenda item – WRC-07 AG 1.6 – was created along with Resolution 414, which, inter alia, looks at existing and new frequency allocations for aeronautical interests in order to alleviate spectrum congestion in the current AM(R)S bands (VHF bands).

Additionally, Resolution 415, under the same agenda item, looks at exploiting existing satellite bands for the purpose of modernising aeronautical communications with specific emphasis on the developing countries.

These issues are being dealt with by ITU-R Working Parties 8B & 8D respectively and WP 8D is responsible for the work on the proposed revision of Rec. ITU-R M.1480.

Conclusion/Recommendation:

In light of the current work being undertaken to satisfy WRC-07 Agenda Item 1.6, it would be premature to allow a change to an ITU-R Recommendation which may/will have a detrimental affect to an aeronautical frequency band that could be considered under the afore-mentioned agenda item.

Therefore, WG F is invited to endorse that ICAO takes the following position to the next meeting of ITU-R WP 8D – “ that no change be made to Recommendation ITU-R M.1480 subject to the outcome of WRC-07 Agenda Item 1.6”.

